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STATE OF OREGON 
Legislative Counsel Committee 

 
February 27, 2023 

 
To: Representative Emily McIntire 
 
From: Daniel R. Gilbert, Senior Deputy Legislative Counsel 
 
Subject: Adding Small Businesses to HB 2802 
 
 
 You requested that we draft an amendment to House Bill 2802 that allows small 
businesses to participate in the pilot program in the same manner as nonprofit corporations. The 
-1 amendments are enclosed. 
 
 As discussed, we believe that the -1 amendments are likely outside the scope of House 
Bill 2802’s “Relating to post-secondary students working at nonprofit corporations” title and 
therefore would not be constitutional if enacted. See Article IV, section 20, of the Oregon 
Constitution. 
 
Encl. 
 


